Carnon Downs Surgery

PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP MEETING

Thursday 4th July 2019  

6.30 – 8.00pm

MINUTES
1. Apologies – Dr Paul Cook (PC), Judy Ward (JW)

Attendees – Geoff Aver (Chair) (GA), Nigel Morson (NM), Hilary Hunkin (HH), Dawn Jonathan (DJ), Jodie Nightingale (JN), Trevor Grose (TG),  Alison Avard (AA)
2. Minutes of the last Meeting

All agreed correct

3. Matters Arising
The actions of the previous meeting were reviewed.
4. Carnon Downs PPG Event review 
The PPG Event of 30th April 2019 was reviewed by the group.

GA thanked everyone for their hard work, everyone was fantastic.  He had received a lot of positive feedback and regarded it as a success.  

Positives:
· Networking between services (there was a real ‘buzz’ in the room) 

· The Radio Cornwall interview.  Many attendees commented they had heard the interview and had not been sure what the event was prior to this.
Negatives:
· Publicity could have been better

· Maybe not the most suitable time of the year

· Greater explanation of the purpose of the event

· Day of the week, Saturday probably better

The group reviewed the St Agnes event report and had come to a very similar conclusion as the above.

GA asked if the PPG felt it would be beneficial to hold the event again next year.  All felt they would like to learn from this year and have one more event.
Initial ideas for improvement included:
· To involve the schools more if possible

· To fix a date quickly for 18 months’ time (in the Autumn)

· To have more space, book all of the rooms in the hall

· To have more interactive activities on the day
The group asked themselves if they had achieved what they had wanted from the event.  It was felt it had certainly allowed some highly useful networking of services.  GA gave feedback that he had been thanked by 3 people following the event as they had contacted a service directly rather than via the surgery.

In summary it was felt that first Carnon Downs Surgery had been a success and that the group will build on this original event and hold another in the autumn 2020.  

Action: AA to contact the village hall to preliminary book the hall on a Saturday (all rooms).
5. Primary Care Networks (PCN)
From April 2019 Primary Care Networks have been introduced by NHS England to facilitate groups of practices to provide enhanced services as a network instead of individually.  These networks are in the process of forming and Carnon Downs’s surgery will be part of the Coastal PCN where they will join Chacewater & Devoran, St.Agnes and Perranporth surgeries.  The networks are currently agreeing governance and legal structure and will evolve and start to engage with activities over the next few months.  DJ will keep the group updated.  
6. Community Navigator Attendance
Sharon Nettleton had asked if she would be able to attend future PPG meetings in her role as Feock Community Navigator.  It was felt this would be a positive link between the community and PPG and all agreed for Sharon to be invited to attend. 

7. Future meetings and issues 

The group discussed future activities and whether there were any specific events the practice would like the PPG to partake over the next year.  Following agenda item 4 it was felt a second PPG event will be held in the Autumn of 2020 but it would be beneficial to highlight any further activities for the next 12 months.

It was felt a patient survey would be very useful as this had been carried out by the PPG several years ago and it gave some very useful feedback that the surgery had used for improvement and learning.  DJ will review the previous survey and all felt the Saturday Flu clinics would be a good time to do this.  
It was also mentioned that there have been developments with the clinical IT systems and the practice may need to provide an informative campaign for patients sometime in 2020.  It would be helpful if the PPG could be involved with the development and distribution of the information.  This will be reviewed at a future meeting when more information is available.

Action:  DJ to review previous Patient Survey and liaise with GA regarding attending Flu clinic dates.
8. Any Other Business
Any items to be sent to Dawn in advance of the meeting
There were no AOB items to discuss.

9. Date of Next Meetings
17th October 2019
23rd January 2020
